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AIRSPACE CASE NUMBER:

18-AEA-161-NR through 18-AEA-168-NR

TO ALL INTERESTED PARTIES

This is a study to decommission numerous Remote Communication Outlet (RCO) Frequencies
(frequency in MHz) located in the Washington Technical Operations District in the states of
West Virginia, Virginia, and Maryland. The Flight Service Station (FSS) program office
conducted a frequency coverage analysis and safety panel which approved the removal of
approximately 400 frequencies nationally and the retuning of approximately 139 frequencies.
This proposal initiates a request to decommission the RCOs within the Washington Technical
Operations District in accordance with the published FSS program office plan. Therefore, the
below listed RCOs of the Washington Technical Operations District have been identified by
the Eastern Service Area as candidates for decommissioning.

The Aeronautical Studies are as follows:

18-AEA-161-NR PKB 122.4 (39.346130, -81.434850)
18-AEA-162-NR HTS 122.6 (38.37225, -82.559333)
18-AEA-163-NR MRB 122.45 (39.399167, -77.980833)
18-AEA-164-NR MGW 122.2 (39.647980, -79.914690)
18-AEA-165-NR MGW 122.6 (39.647980, -79.914690)
18-AEA-166-NR BLF 122.65 (37.29222, -81.208889)
18-AEA-167-NR QBX 122.45 (38.8724, -79.927)
18-AEA-168-NR CRW 122.55 (38.370680, -81.59634)

This circularization is intended to provide the public with the opportunity to review and
comment to the effect this proposal may have on aeronautical activity. The issuance of this
non-rule circular is to give notice of impending action within the National Airspace System.
Comments regarding this proposal should be made in writing and directed to:



Federal Aviation Administration

Eastern Service Center

Operations Support (AJV-E2)

Non-Rule Case No. 18-AEA-161-NR through 18-AEA-168-NR
1701 Columbia Avenue

College Park, Georgia 30337

Comments received prior to December 21, 2018 will be considered before final action is
taken on this proposal. The Specialist assigned to this study is Melinda George of the
Operations Support Group, Airspace and Procedures Team, melinda.a.gcorge(a faa.gov,
telephone (404) 305-5610.

Issued in College Park, Georgia, on October 23, 2018.
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Ryan W. Almasy
Manager, Operations Support Group,
Eastern Service Center, Air Traftic Organization
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